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Two hundred years ago this year, the hymn ñSilent Nightò (in its original German, 
Stille Nacht) was penned by Joseph Mohr, an Austrian chorister and Catholic priest.  
The hymn quickly captured hearts all over the world and became one of the most 
beloved Christmas hymns across generations. I always treasure that moment on 
Christmas Eve when the candles are lit one-by-one, a heavenly peace fills the room, 
and we sing with awe-filled voices, silent night, holy night. 

 

Just over one hundred years 
ago during World War I, a 
Christmas Day truce was 
called. Troops agreed to put 
down their weapons for one 
day ï a miracle in and of itself. 
But that Christmas Day, an 
even greater miracle hap-
pened. German and British 
encampments were so close 
together that they could hear 
each other singing ñSilent 
Nightò in their own languages 
that Christmas morn. The 
sound of that hopeful hymn 
prompted them to meet on the 
battlefield ï this time without 
weapons. The troops played 
soccer, exchanged gifts, and 
received a glimpse of heaven-
ly peace in a place where it 
seemed impossible.   

 

We, too, need that heavenly peace that only Christ can bring to our corners of the 
world. Weôre invited to see glories stream from heaven in the ordinary wonders and 
miracles happening around us. Weôre in need of the dawn of redeeming grace to 
show us the depths of Godôs love. We are called to join the heavenly hosts that sing 
ñAlleluia, Christ the Savior is born!ò In times of busyness, chaos, and division, we all 
need a little calm and bright. Join us this Advent as we explore this beloved hymn, 
and make room for the coming of Emmanuel, God with us. 

Pastor Elise 

 



DECEMBER FOOD PANTRY 
Help others celebrate Jesus’ birthday thru 
donations to the Salvation Army Pantry. 
Suggested  items  for  the  celebration  
include cake mixes, frosting, jello mixes, 
cupcake liners, and new birthday candles. 
$ÉÄ ÙÏÕ ËÎÏ× ÔÈÁÔ ΧΨΦΦ ÃÕÐÃÁËÅÓ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ 
ÍÁÄÅ  ÆÒÏÍ  ΪΦ ÐÏÕÎÄÓ ÏÆ ÃÁËÅ ÍÉØÅÓȩ 
Monetary donations can be dropped in 
the Sunday collection or mailed/brought 
to the office. 
 
 
DECEMBER GREETERS 
02     Lois Lavelle, Volunteer 
09     Bev Ladin, Volunteer 
16      Anna Morse, Lois Nordin 
23     Jacqueline Johnson, Volunteer 
24    Gregg Bruff/Mimi Klotz 
30     Marge Jewell, Volunteer 
 

Once again, we’re sponsor-
ing a Mitten and Giving 
Tree. All items donated go 
to the Salvation Army  
Christmas  Basket  Program. 
Requested items include 
baby toys, dolls, Legos, teen 

hoodies & sports balls. Return by Sunday, 
December  10th.  If  you  have  ideas  not  
included  on  the  mittens, please take it 
upon yourself to donate your gift idea. For 
questions please contact Janet Snowden 
at 786-3638. 5Î×ÒÁÐÐÅÄ ÐÌÅÁÓÅȦ 

ROSES & THORNS 
If you have a concern or compliment to pass 
along to the (SPRC), Staff Parish Relations 
Committee, please fill out a card and let us 
know  your  thoughts.  Cards  can  be  found in  
the church pews. Your opinions are important 
to us and we will address each concern and/or 
compliment. 
  

DECEMBER COFFEE HOSTS 
02   Larry/Arleen Martin  
09  Kaylan Thorbahn, Jenny Thorbahn 
16   Mimi Klotz/Gregg Bruff       
23   Sunday Women’s Bible Study 
30   Christie/Tom McGuigan 
 

YOUTH GROUP EVENTS! 
December 2nd - @ Central from 7-8:30pm 
December 9th - Christmas Caroling meet at 
Central at 3pm. 
December 16th - Cooking dinner for HATI at 
First Presbyterian Church, 5:30-8pm. 
December 23rd - Christmas Party @ Pastor 
Elise and Pastor Ryan’s from 7-9pm, 1814 22nd 
Ave. South. 
¶ Bring a wrapped, wacky gift for our white 

elephant gift exchange! 
 $5 limit—and remember, the best and 
 most hilarious gifts ÏÆÔÅÎ ÃÏÓÔ ÎÏÔÈÉÎÇȦ 
¶ WEAR A TACKY CHRISTMAS SWEATER! 
December 30th - Movie Night at First Presby-
terian Church - ÄÅÔÁÉÌÓ ÆÏÒÔÈÃÏÍÉÎÇȦ 
 

THANK YOU! 
To all those who joined us after worship on 
December 2nd for the “Hanging of the 
Greens” and the decorating of our tree. You 
are appreciated! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Friday, November 30th - Annual Christmas 
Parade in Escanaba. 
Sunday, December 2nd - Bay de Noc Choral 
Society Annual Christmas Concert, 1:30pm 
at Bethany Lutheran, 202 South 11th. 
Saturday, December 15th - 1st Presbyterian 
Christmas Cookie Sale, 10:00am at 819 First 
Avenue South. 
Saturday,  December 15th - 1st United 
Methodist Cookie Walk, 9:30am at 302 
South 6th Street. 
 

CHRISTMAS 
POINSETTIAS  
Christmas Poinsettias to 
decorate the church altar 
and to honor or remem-
ber your loved ones will 

be available again this season.  
Cost per plant is $13.95. Order forms are in 
the bulletin for your use. Please fill out the 
name/names of those you wish honored/
remembered and return the form in the 
collection or to the office by the 12th. 
 

THANK YOU 
How good it was to receive all the grocer-
ies CUMC recently donated to our food 
pantry. Your gift means so much to the 
families who come here seeking help with 
food. Not only does it help satisfy the 
physical hunger, but it also brings hope 
and a knowledge that others care for 
them. 
  Sincerely, 
  The Salvation Army Staff 

CHRISTMAS EVE  
Our Christmas Eve Service  will 
be Monday, December 24th at 
7:00 pm. Candles will be lit, 
there  will  be  special music, 
Christmas hymns sung, and a 
special  message  from Pastor 
Elise.  We hope that you can 

join us.   
  

DECEMBER USHERS 
02   Gabe Kluka, Melissa Kressin 
   Arleen Martin, Volunteer 
09   Richard Blixt, Pat Rogers 
   Kaylan Thorbahn, Janet Snowden 
16   Lee/Verna Anderson  
   Bob Hamlin, Wendy DeRouin 
23           Ann Morse, Harry Badge 
    Erik Barnhart, Bev Ladin 
24           Richard Blixt, Pat Rogers 
    Lee/Verna Anderson 
30           Gregg Bruff/Mimi Klotz 
    Laura Kluka, Volunteer  
 

DECEMBER MINISTRY NIGHT 
There are NO Ministry meetings this month. 
We will meet again Thursday, January 17th 
with the Committees meeting at 6:00pm and 
the Council at 7:15pm. 
 

JOIN CENTRAL UMC  
ON FACEBOOK 

Web: EscanabaCentralUMC.org 

 
YEAR END STATEMENTS 

End of Year giving statements will be ready to pick up in  mid-January. 



SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICE 
9:15 a.m. Sunday School 
10:00 a.m. Coffee Hour 
10:30 a.m. Worship Service with 
  Children’s Church 
 

NURSERY CARE 
Children  ages  4  and  younger  are  invited 
to  join Erin Linderoth any time on Sunday 
mornings  from 9:00  thru the 10:30 worship 
service. 
 

ELEMENTARY 
(Readiness Kindergarten - 5th grade) 
Pat and Patti Rogers will  lead students in 
Bible  Study  along  with  playing  games, 
creating crafts, or making a treat. Students 
will meet in Room 7. 
 

MIDDLE SCHOOL GROUP 
Wendy DeRouin and Lee Anderson will 
guide   these   students   through   their  
transition from child  to  teen  with  games,  
discussions  and mission projects. This class 
meets in  Room 8 at 9:15 every Sunday 
morning and is for students in grades 6 - 8. 
 

HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS 
Holly Hamilton invites those of you in 
grades  9  thru  12  for  a  morning  of  open 
discussion about teen topics every Sunday 
morning at 9:15 . 

 

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY 
Join  the  Women’s  Group  in  Room  #9  on 
Sunday  mornings at 9:15.  They are continu-
ing to read the “Power of the Spirit”. 
 

TUESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 
The holiday schedule is as follows. The group 
will  meet  from  9:30-10:30  on 
December 4th and 11th with 
studies focusing on Advent 
themes.  December 18th,  the  
group is planning to meet for a Christmas 
breakfast, location to be decided on later. 
We will then break for the holidays, resuming 
January 15th at the usual time. All are wel-
come to join the group. 
 

2019 GIVING ENVELOPES 
2019 Giving Envelopes will be available soon. 
0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÐÕÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÎÁÍÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÅÎÖÅÌÏÐÅ ÁÓ ÉÔ 
ÆÁÃÉÌÉÔÁÔÅÓ ÃÏÒÒÅÃÔ ÐÏÓÔÉÎÇȢ 
 

COFFEE HOUR NEWS 
Each Sunday Central members  
serve  coffee  and  provide a 
treat from 10:00 to 10:30 a.m. 
It is a time to talk and share  
with   friends. Thanks to the 
Lynn Kositzke and Lois Lavelle for the coffee 
and treats in November. Watch for the sign 
up sheet for a chance to serve your friends.  
We are in need of a volunteer to coordinate 
this ministry. Call the office if interested at 
786-0643. Thank you. 

LOVING FINGERS QUILTERS 
The Loving Fingers QuiIters continue to 
meet in Room #9 on the 1st & 3rd Tuesdays 
of the month from 10 a.m.  to  2 p.m.  They  
make  quilts  for  Escanaba and Marquette 
Hospice and  members  of  our  church or  
anyone  they  know who would find a little 
comfort  in  a quilt. The  group  is made  up  
of  young  and  old,  sewers  and non-
sewers. Please join them for a day, a morn-
ing, or an afternoon of good friendship. 
 
HELPING HANDS 
Please  remember our Helping Hands Fund 
during this difficult economic time. The 
funds are for Central members who are 
facing urgent financial challenges and in 
need of assistance. All help is strictly confi-
dential. See Pastor Elise for assistance. 
 
DECEMBER FINANCE STEWARDS 
02    Lois Lavelle, Arleen Martin 
09    Cheryl Swanson, Bev Ladin 
16    Laura Kluka, Connie Duchaine 
23            Lois Lavelle, Arleen Martin 
24           Janet Snowden, Bev Ladin 
30   Cheryl Swanson, Connie Duchaine 
  
ADVENT CANDLES 
The four candles represent the four weeks 
of  Advent. One tradition says that each 
candle also represents one thousand years. 
They  total 4,000 years — the time from 
Adam and Eve until the birth of Christ. 
 
Purple, in ancient times, was expensive and 
was considered the color of royalty and 
kings. On Christmas, Christ is proclaimed 
the King of Kings. Purple also symbolizes 
humility and penitence. 

PASTY NEWS 
This year our Pasty Crew 
made over 2,700 pasties! 
With this we were able to 
give:  $500  for camp scholarships, $1,000 for 
the  mission trip to Detroit, $400 towards the 
removal of the tree in the Daycare playground 
and other stumps, bought LED light bulbs to 
replace all the bulbs in the fellowship hall 
(thanks to Rocky and Pat for taking 2 days to 
install the new bulbs), a new paper shredder 
for the office, $150 monthly for utilities, and 
keeping the kitchen coffee supplies available. 
As you can see we keep bush and enjoy each 
others company, so if you have not given it a 
try, come and make some pasties! We could 
especially use help cleaning up, so if you are 
not an early riser we could use your help 
around 11:30 with the clean up. 
 

TRUSTEE NEWS 
The Trustee committee has been busy behind 
the scene working on the constant upkeep of 
our church building. The tree in the Daycare 
playground has been removed and its’ stump 
along with two others have been removed. 
Blocked and leaking sinks, and a non-working 
toilet have been fixed and everything has been 
winterized. We are still looking into improving 
the lighting situation in the sanctuary but all 
the lights in the fellowship hall have been re-
placed with LED bulbs. Have you noticed how 
bright it is in there? Thanks to the Pasty crew 
for providing the funds to do this and to Pat 
Rogers and Rocky Blixt for spending two days 
replacing those lights. 
 



 PASTY CREW CHRISTMAS PARTY 
The Pasty Crew annual Christmas party will 
be on Thursday, December 13th at 12:30 pm 
at  the  Family  Inn.  This  invitation  is  for  
all of the helpful volunteers and their 
spouses who give so generously of their 
time  and efforts  making  our  delicious 
pasties. 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÍÁËÅ  ÙÏÕÒ  ÒÅÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎ  ÂÙ  
-ÏÎÄÁÙȟ  $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ΧΦÔÈ to Lois Lavelle at 
786-7638. 
 

 
CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED 
Please note that the Office will be closed  
Monday, December 24th thru Wednesday, 
January 2nd.  Phone messages and mail will 
be checked. 
Tax deductible donations for 2018 must be 
in by December 30th. PLEASE be sure to 
mark it as a 2018 donation. 
 

CHRISTMAS PAGEANT 
It’s time to begin working on 
our annual Sunday School 
Christmas Pageant which  
will  take  place  on Sunday, 
December 23rd, during  the 
worship service. 

Letters will be sent home to the parents 
regarding practice times. 
If you have any questions or are interested 
in helping out with the pageant, contact 
Wendy DeRouin at 786-8474 or 241-0438. 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
Anyone wishing to sponsor altar flowers for 
Sunday worship can call the church or sign 
the sheet in the Narthex. The cost is $18.00 
and the flowers give our altar a fresh look. 
 

 
 
REMOVING THE GREENS 
Please stay after the service 
on Sunday January 6, 2019 to 
help take down our tree. 
Many hands make for light 
work! 

 

 
RADIO BROADCAST 
WDBC   Radio  680  AM on the dial  airs  the  
10:30 worship service each Sunday.  If you 
are interested  in  sponsoring  a  radio  broad-
cast, there is a clipboard to sign in on the 
date you prefer in the Narthex.   Cost for this  
service  is $100 per week.   You can donate 
the full $100  or any portion of the broadcast.     
   

CHRISTMAS 
CAROLING 
Let’s share the 
love and the joy 
of the season! 
We’ll meet at 

3:00PM at Central for Christmas Caroling  on 
Sunday, December 9th. We’ll provide the 
song books,  you  provide  the  cheer.  

This is for all ages! See you here! 
 

PRAYER LIST 
Please remember all of those in  need  of  
prayers for  healing,  strength,  and  courage 
during an illness or challenging  time.  Also 
all those in nursing homes and those who 
are homebound.  God  bless  you  and  keep  
you in His loving care knowing our  
thoughts  and prayers are with each of you.  
Contact Leona Williams (786-1730), Diane 
Bennett (786-4069) or Pastor Elise with 
your prayer requests. 
 

 
COOKIES FOR OUR SHUT-INS 
Central will be delivering 
cookies to our shut-ins on 
December 17th. We would 
appreciate any one helping 
us with a dozen or two 
Christmas cookies of any 
kind. We also need some 
help to pack and deliver and have a short 
visit with our shut –ins. If you can help 
please  talk to Bev Ladin (786-1067) or 
Arleen Martin (233-9194). 

 

CHRISTMAS OPEN HOUSE! 
You’re invited to 

Pastor Elise and Pastor Ryan’s 
home for a Christmastime open 

house on Saturday, 
December 22nd,  from 2-4pm! 

Join us for Christmas cookies, hot 
cocoa,  and  fellowship with friends 

from Central and First UMC’s. 
The parsonage is at 1814 22nd Ave. 

South in Escanaba. 


